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Commissioners Urge STB to Take Steps Focused on Improving Rail Service in North Dakota 
 

BISMARCK, ND – The North Dakota Public Service Commission (PSC) told the Surface 
Transportation Board (STB) today that they need to hold railroads responsible for poor service in North 
Dakota and get the issues fixed. 

 
Commissioners Fedorchak and Christmann both testified today during a STB public field hearing 

held in Fargo. Specifically the Commissioners called on the STB to require the railroads to provide greater 
transparency on their shipping service between industries; to order additional reporting through detailed 
service plans that outline service improvements for this fall; and called for the STB to establish a 
temporary field office in North Dakota this fall to provide stronger oversight over service issues, 
particularly for time sensitive commodities such as beans and coal shipments that must be in place for 
winter.  

 
“North Dakota customers are truly captive with no other competitive rail options to turn to and few 

other viable transportation choices,” said Commissioner Julie Fedorchak, who holds the railroad portfolio. 
“The STB needs to stay focused on this issue throughout the fall and beyond to ensure service delays 
don’t cripple producers this season.” 

 
The STB, which has exclusive regulatory authority over rail service, rarely holds field hearings but 

decided to hold this one in North Dakota due to the ongoing rail service problems being reported. The 
meeting was held to provide individuals and groups the opportunity to report on rail service problems and 
to hear from rail industry executives about their efforts to address the problems.  

 
When regulatory responsibility over railroads was moved to the federal government in the 1980s, 

Congress recognized the special importance of captive shippers like those in North Dakota and limited the 
number of miles of track that could be abandoned here.  

 
“Like they did three decades ago, the feds need to recognize the special importance of land-locked 

captive shippers of food, fuel and fiber,” Commissioner Randy Christmann said. “The STB must 
immediately require that the railroads make more shipping data public, clarify what reasonable and 
acceptable rail service means, and compel the railroads to meet those standards.” 

 
The PSC has held multiple meetings this year with both shippers and the railroads, including 

Burlington Northern Santa Fe Railroad (BNSF) and Canadian Pacific Railroad (CP). BNSF and CP claim 
great improvements in their service, while shippers have been reporting that service is still inadequate.  

 
“We appreciate the STB recognizing the importance of this issue and coming to Fargo to hear 

concerns directly from shippers in North Dakota,” Commissioner Brian Kalk said. “But now it’s time to 



take the information and do what is needed to fix the problems and ensure that rail service is adequate in 
our state.” 

 
The North Dakota Public Service Commission is a constitutionally created state agency with authority 

to permit, site and regulate certain business activities in the state including electric and gas utilities, 
telecommunications companies, power plants, electric transmission lines, pipelines, railroads, grain 
elevators, auctioneers, commercial weighing devices, pipeline safety and coal mine reclamation. For more 
information, contact the Public Service Commission at (701) 328-2400 or www.psc.nd.gov. 
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